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Online Pre-conference Workshop B 

Opening doors through Lifelong Learning, by the ARTEMIS Lifelong 

Learning working group  

In the frame of the AEC - Empowering Artists as Makers in Society project (ARTEMIS, 

2022-2025), co-funded by the Creative Europe programme of the European Commission, 

the Lifelong Learning WG has conducted a survey on Lifelong Learning opportunities 

offered within and beyond the AEC network. The Lifelong Learning WG is currently 

collecting, mapping and analysing the survey results in order to identify gaps in Lifelong 

Learning provisions. 

At the AEC IRCs meeting, the Lifelong Learning Working Group will present the first 

findings of the survey, providing attendees with valuable insights into the current state of 

Lifelong Learning opportunities in Europe. In the second part of the session, attendees 

will have the opportunity to engage in an open discussion, sharing Lifelong Learning 

opportunities available in their own institutions and countries, and exploring the potential 

benefits of Lifelong Learning for IRCs. 

Overall, this session aims to deepen participants' understanding of the context and 

importance of Lifelong Learning and foster meaningful discussions on the topic. 


